
Auckland Unitary Plan
Mandatory Change to the Regional Policy 
Statement

The National Policy Statement on 
Greenhouse Gas Emissions from Industrial 
Process Heat 2023 directs the council to 
support policy framework to implement and 
guide decision-making under the National 
Environmental Standards for Greenhouse 
Gas Emissions from Industrial Process Heat 
Regulations 2023. Subsequent amendments 
are required to Chapter E14 Air Quality of 
the Auckland Unitary Plan. This change is 
made without using the process in schedule 
1 of the Resource Management Act 1991 
(RMA).

In accordance with section 55(2A)(b) 
of the RMA, the Auckland Unitary Plan 
was updated on 13/10/23 to meet this 
mandatory requirement.

The updated Auckland Unitary Plan and 
background information may be viewed 
free of charge at the following www.
aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/planchanges.

Dated 13 October 2023

Find out more: phone 09 301 0101  
or visit aucklandcouncil.govt.nz


